EDENHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes for the Edenham Parish Council Meeting held in Edenham Village Hall - Tuesday January 8th 2002 at 7.30pm.

Present:

	Mrs I Gregory
	
	Mrs J Joyce

	Mr A Martin
	
	Mr D Bee (Chairman)

	Mr L Clayton (Secretary)
	
	Mr M Peck

	Mr D Johnson
	
	

	
	
	

	Apologies:
	
	

	Mrs S Woolley
	
	

	
	
	


Previous Minutes

Read and signed by the Chairman.

1.
Matters arising: 

a.
Village Hall Direction Signs.
Revised final invoice for sum of £330.79p has been received and paid prior to the meeting. Secretary is to write to the Village Hall Treasurer requesting their contribution as previously agreed.   
b.
Highway Matters.
Replies from Mr Brumfield, Lincs Highways, reference the footbridge on the A151 – a strip of land 4mtrs wide will be required, Grimsthorpe Estate still require some form of sketch/photo of such a structure for presentation to the trustees. The secretary is to contact both parties to arrange such. 

c.
Highway Matters – Minor Repairs. 
The highways department have indicated that the movement of the fence on the A151 adjacent to Scottlethorpe road junction is acceptable to them subject to agreement by the landowners. The secretary is to contact Grimsthorpe Estate re-emphasising the Council’s concerns over road safety and seeking agreement for the proposal. 

d.
Highway Matters   - Removal of HGV debris A151, Grimsthorpe.
The highways department reported that the clearance of the debris has been passed onto Contract Services, SKDC and it is hoped that the site will be cleared soon.

e.
Golden Jubilee Celebrations.
 At the meeting of the Parish Organisations earlier this evening, promotional flyers were given out for distribution around the Parish. The caterers have been booked and Lady Jane Willoughby has agreed to be a guest speaker. The Parish Council discussed the proposals and it was agreed that as well as contributing to the financial costs of the Parish Party on 3rd Jun 02 considerations should be given to providing a more permanent reminder of the occasion. Councillors agreed to bring their ideas forward at the next meeting. 

f.
Land Use Planning Services.

The department will notify the council in the near future of the date on which a representative will visit the council as agreed. 

g.
School Bus Safety.
The reply from LCC Highways & Planning Directorate on the subject of child safety on service buses to schools in Bourne was discussed in depth. Although LCC had stated that the use of public service vehicles in this manner met the necessary safety standards and that the actual loading of the vehicle was within limits the fact that some pupils appear to remain standing is considered to be unsafe. It was agreed that the council should write back to the LCC thanking them for their reply but highlighting the parishes concerns again and stating that the situation would be monitored.  










Action:   Secretary

2.
Parish Precept.
The Parish Accounts were studied and after much discussion it was proposed by Councillor Peck, seconded by Councillor Johnson, that the Parish Precept for the financial year 2002/2003 be set at £1800.00p. This was agreed by the meeting and the secretary is to complete the necessary paper work and reply to SKDC.









Action:   Secretary
3.
Local Government.
The secretary briefed the meeting on the introduction of the Model Code of Conduct for Councillors and the Declaration of Interest requirements under the Government’s recent review of Local Government. Details were given to councillors to study prior to the next meeting whereby the Council is due to adopt the Code of conduct etc. in accordance with government guidelines. The secretary is to gather the necessary documentation ready for councillors to complete at the next meeting.










Action:   Secretary

4.
LCC Civil Protection.
The secretary reported that LCC had requested Parish Councils to review Parish Emergency Directories in light of the tragic incidents on Sep 11th 2001. The Council agreed that this would be useful not only for the LCC but also for Parish Councillors and Parishioners alike. The secretary was asked to produce a draft directory in time for the next meeting for consideration by the council.










Action:   Secretary 

5.
Correspondence.


a.
Post Office – Grimsthorpe.
Post Office Ltd had written to the council requesting a meeting with a member of the council to discuss their attempts to re-open the Post Office at Grimsthorpe. After discussion it was agreed that although it would be ideal to have a separate post office at Grimsthorpe it was possibly an unrealistic project due to the limited use it would receive. It was proposed that a request be made to the Post Office to extend the opening hours at Edenham Post Office instead as it also serves the Parish.   

b.
Ambulance Service
The Lincolnshire Ambulance Service has written to all Councils encouraging all householders to ensure that their homes are clearly identified with either the number of name. This is to help ambulance crews answer emergency calls as quickly as possible. A poster is to be placed in the Village notice board and details of the request will be included in the Parish Magazine.

c.
 Various correspondences were studied, secretary to reply where necessary.










Action:   Secretary

6.
Other Business.


Heraldic Signs.
Councillor Martin presented the Council with a Brass Plaque denoting SKDC’s Millennium Project, to be attached to the Heraldic Village Sign, that he had received from SKDC. The secretary is to contact SKDC requesting 3 more plaques for the other Signs.









Action:   Secretary. 

8.
Next Meeting.

The next meeting of the Edenham Parish Council will be held in the Edenham Village Hall on 12th March 2002 at 7:30pm. 

With there being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 9:15 pm.
Edenham Parish Council  Meeting -  12th March 2002  @ 7:30pm

Agenda 
Prior to the meeting starting the following people hope to address the council on the matters detailed below. 

Mr Delaine-Smith (Delaine Buses). Would like to present his companies’ view on child safety in reply to the Parish Council’s earlier letter on the matter.

PC Reg Burrell (Lincs Police)

Is to provide the Parish Council with an update on the property-marking scheme he is carrying out and arrange suitable dates for this to commence within the Parish.

Apologies:

1.
Matters Arising:

a.
Village Hall Signs.


Update, Revised Invoice Received/Paid. 

b.
Highway Matters.


Reply from Highways Department.

c.
Golden Jubilee



Update.

d.
Land Use Planning Services

Update on Proposed Visit (No details as yet)


f.
School Bus Safety


Reply to Mr Delaine Smith


g.
Heraldic Signs



Further 3 plaques received and attached


h.
LCC Civil Protection


Local Emergency Plan Update


i.
Post Office –Grimsthorpe

Update

2. Local Government 



Adoption of the Model Code of Conduct







Councillors Declaration of Interests

3. Financial Matters

a. Village Hall Signs


Contribution from Village Hall.

b. Clerks Wages & Exp 2001/2002 

c.
Reverend Barnes Charity

Income 2001/2002     £155-66p


d.
Golden Jubilee



Deposit for Steel Band – £140-00p

4.
Correspondence:

a. 
SKDC

- 
Transport Services

b.
SKDC

-
Community Safety Audit
c.
SKDC

- 
Council Tax Bill Format 

d.
Lincs Police
-
Local Policing Forum Dates


e.
SKDC  
-  
Play Scheme

5.
Other Business:

Information:

Parish Council Meeting Dates for your diary!!!  All Tuesday night at 7:30pm - Edenham Village Hall

14th May 2002 (Followed by Annual Parish Meeting)

09th Jul 2002

10th Sep 2002

12th Nov 2002   (followed by Charity Trustees Meeting)
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